UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, ACADEMIC SENATE

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

Mary Croughan

Telephone: (510) 987-9303 *Fax:* (510) 763-0309

Email: mary.croughan@ucop.edu

Chair of the Assembly and the Academic Council Faculty Representative to the Board of Regents University of California 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, California 94607-5200

March 8, 2009

PRESIDENT MARK YUDOF UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

Re: Support for enrollment cuts

Dear Mark:

At its meeting on February 25, Council approved forwarding a letter from the University Committee on Educational Policy (UCEP) in support of the Regents' recent decision to limit enrollment for the 2009-10 academic year. The large number of unfunded students at UC has led to rising student-to-faculty ratios and the associated erosion in the quality of education. However, Council is concerned about the possible effects of curtailing enrollment on the diversity of the student body and urges you to take measures to minimize any such negative effects.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding UCEP's comments.

Sincerely,

Mary Croughan, Chair

Academic Council

Mary Croughan

Copy: Academic Council

Martha Winnacker, Senate Director

Encl. (1)

UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA

BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON EDUCATIONAL POLICY (UCEP) Stephen R. McLean, Chair mclean@engineering.ucsb.edu

Assembly of the Academic Senate 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, CA 94607-5200 Phone: (510) 987-9466 Fax: (510) 763-0309

February 4, 2009

MARY CROUGHAN, CHAIR ACADEMIC COUNCIL

Re: Enrollment limits for 2009-10

Dear Mary,

The Committee on Educational Policy would like to express our support for the reduction in enrollment of Freshmen and an increase of 500 transfer students for the 2009-10 academic year with very mixed emotions. Last year UC served about 11,000 unfunded students. Over the past several difficult budget years we have seen the student-to-faculty ratio increase, more temporary lecturers hired and an increase in the numbers of students being turned away from required classes that are over-subscribed. Thus the quality of education that UC is able to provide has begun to deteriorate.

This can not continue indefinitely without the University of California losing its preeminent reputation as an affordable, world-class research institution that provides undergraduate education of the highest caliber. While an enrollment reduction obviously means that some able and worthy students will not be granted admission to the university, and unfortunately a disproportionately high percentage may come from underrepresented minorities, we must address the rising student-to-faculty ratios and the associated erosion in the quality of education. We request that everything possible be done to minimize the negative effect that the enrollment limit may have on the diversity of our student population.

Sincerely,

Stephen R. McLean, Chair

Au R.M-C.

UCEP